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Rabbit Class    
Our Project this half term is:      
Heroes
This half term....
Welcome back, we hope you had a lovely half term break.  Our project ‘Heroes’ is set to inspire and engage the children’s imaginations.  We have an exciting start to the half term, beginning with real life heroes ‘people that help us’ and will then move on to superheroes.  The first week back we will begin by talking with the children about their existing knowledge as well as possible lines of development for this project and decide what we would like to learn about.  
Heroes 
In our classroom we have a doctor’s surgery role play area and will enjoy pretending to be doctors, nurses and patients. This will change to a superhero mission station during our superhero focus weeks.  In Literacy we will be reading a range of non-fiction books about doctors, nurses, dentists, fire fighters and police officers.  We also hope to have some real life heroes visit us in Rabbit Class to talk about their jobs and how they help people.  So far, we have a dentist and nurse booked in to visit and we are hoping to get the police and fire brigade to come in.  During our superhero focus, we will be focusing on the fiction book ‘Supertato’, reading superhero poetry and creating our own poems and letter writing to thank the people who help us.  In Maths we will be counting and comparing numbers o 20 and beyond; Doubling and halving numbers; Place value; Finding one more and two more or one less and two less than a given number; Sort and describe 3D solids and making 3D emergency vehicles; Comparing two weights and using the language heavier and lighter; Recognise 1p, 2p, 5p and 10p coins and know the value of each and start to solve practical problems involving money.  We aim to develop our data handling skills while we record the most popular superhero character and use ICT to design superheroes and play games to promote initial sounds and names.  We will dress our beebots up as emergency vehicles and program them to travel to different destinations.  As part of our Understanding of the World, we are going to have lots of fun carrying out some science experiments and challenges and can’t wait to have a go at the celery and food colouring experiment to see how plants absorb water.  We will use these experiments and challenges to develop skills such as predicting what might happen, talking about what did happen, asking questions and reasoning why.  Our art and design work will include looking at the artwork of Lichtenstein and Andy Warhol’s pop art and replicating this style to create our own superhero images. We will also do some colour mixing to make our superhero hand prints and puppets.  In Physical Development this half term we will focus on circuits and football skills – linking our sessions to our project work of superheroes and keeping fit and healthy.    
Useful Information – Just to remind you…
· P.E. for Rabbit class will still be on a Wednesday and Friday afternoon. Please clearly name all clothing
· The children have loved sharing their WOW achievements with the class this term. Please ask for further post it notes if you have run out. These WOW achievements can be large or small moments in your child’s life. We always like to promote the children’s achievements and acknowledge their progress. For example, a WOW could be: ‘Timmy helped lay the table at Nanny’s house’, ‘Thomas tried really hard to do his own coat up’ or ‘Jackie had her first swimming lesson’. 
Thank you

Mrs Duncan and Miss Garland
